

President's Report Apr.2025

Clinic

Spoke with Dianna Fraser about participants. We will need to send her a list of the participants. We also need to find out sooner rather than later about who needs a stall, who can be outside. Tristan is bringing 3 or 4 horses, but she confirmed that they can all be in paddock together. I thought Pat's could go together, but she wants stalls if it rains. Mine can be outside. Not sure about anyone else yet. As for auditions, Dianna said we don't need to put a cap on that. As for dinner tickets, she isn't worried, she is going to BBQ and salad, so she can feed as many as we need.

To Do List

I contacted the seller about the mower deck. Chris and I can go out and have a look at the mower to make sure it is in good condition if we are considering purchasing.

I spoke with Hugh Crawley at the show, and asked if he could design courses for our May and Sept. shows. He asked me to send him the dates and our inventory list and he will let me know if he can and for what cost.

Porta potties are booked for our events.

I spoke with Diane at MHC about doing the Oct. show as and ICE show and she said she didn't see why we couldn't do that if we wanted.

Reciprocity agreement with Pony Club, I haven't found the template on our drive yet to re-send that. I will need to be reminded where I can find that document.

Sent Dianna Fraser's information to Judy and they connected about Willville information.

Contacted Elder's Equine and confirmed that they are on-call for all our events this year as Vet. We can add that to the prizelist.

We have lots of ribbons for the shows. We would need to order more large rosettes for end of year awards.

Shelagh Deacon